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Patchwork Post 

POOF!  Summer is over (we are in San Diego so it is never really over) and it’s back to school, and 

back to Guild meetings, Hurray! I can hardly wait to see everyone again. 

I hope you are all ready for a fun year at Friendship, I know I am.  We have lots planned for the 

coming year, with great speakers and workshops.  Please make sure you take a look at the schedule 

and sign up early for the classes of your choice, there are several very popular classes and we 

wouldn’t want you to miss out.  I know I look forward to learning new techniques, helpful hints and 

inspirational teachers to keep my creative juices flowing. 

WOW!  Look at our new Website.  It looks GREAT!!!!  A special big shout out to Dawnell Muecke 

and Shelly Gragg for many hours of hard work.  Fabulous job ladies----THANK YOU VERY 

MUCH!  Job well done. 

Also for those that missed it our 4th of July show was a big success!  Thank you to Suzy Weinbach 

for being our chairperson.  It was a fun show and I know the community loved it.  Thank you also to 

all the others who volunteered their time and their quilts.  It made for a lovely show. 

Another new activity this year is going to be our UFO Challenge.  Who doesn’t have them in their 

closets?  I know I do.  This is going to be hard for me to decide which ones to complete first.  But 

done is Good!  Look for the announcement and get ready to sign up in September and start finishing 

those quilts.  I also hear there will be great prizes, and I know we all love prizes. 

I’m sure you are all dying to hear about my travels.  Summer was a little slower, June I went to visit 

my mom in Phoenix for a week and then came home to head for Disneyland with my Grandson, 

Nicholas (his first trip ever).  Very fun trip but boy were we tired after 4 days.  Then it was July with 

a bus trip to Long Beach International Quilt Show for its final show.  I could have stayed there for a 

couple of days with more vendors to visit and tons of beautiful quilts still waiting to be seen. I might 

have to plan for a trip to Portland next year for the show.   

Now I’ll apologize in advance for missing the first meeting of the year but I have the opportunity 

to drive with my 83 year old mom on her birthday to Salt Lake City and visit my two brothers 

and their families, go sailing at Bear Lake, UT with my brother, visit cousins in Logan, UT and 

take mom to her 65th high school class reunion in Brigham City, UT.  I cherish every moment I 

can spend with my mom and she is looking forward to this trip, so I thought you would all 

understand.  I will be back in October for sure and look forward to seeing all of you then. 

Keep Quilting and let’s finish those UFO’s too. 

Your friend & President, 

Becky 

Patricia Beaver 

Lecture/Meeting: September 9,2013 

Workshop: Sunday 9/15/2013 

 

Terry Waldron 
Lecture/Meeting:  October 14, 2013 

Workshop: Tuesday 10/15/2013 

 

Kim Diehl 
Lecture/Meeting:  November 11, 2013 

Workshop: Tuesday 11/12/2013 

Sharon Schamber 
Lecture/Meeting:  January 13, 2014 

Workshop: Sunday 1/12/14 &  

Tuesday 01/14/2014 

 

Susan Axelrod 
Lecture/Meeting:  February  10, 2014 

Workshop: Sunday 2/9/2014 

 

Paula Reid 
Lecture/Meeting:  March 10, 2014 

Workshop: Sunday 3/9/2014 

 

Beth Ferrier 
Lecture/Meeting:  April 14, 2014 

Workshop: Tuesday 4/15/2014 

 

Cathy Van Bruggen 
Lecture/Meeting:  May 12, 2014 

Workshop: Tuesday 5/13/2014 

Board Meeting   

Tuesday, Sept. 3rd, 6:30pm 

at Becky Moore’s home.   

Everyone is WELCOME!   

Guild Meeting:   

2nd Monday of the month  

(Sept—June) 7 PM, 

Garden Road Elementary 

School 

Meetings 

http://www.friendshipquilterssd.org


 

 

President   Becky Moore                                                        

Secretary   Mary Casner  

Treasurer   Cheryl Wilson    

Programs Chair 2013-2014     Debra Broyles 

Programs Chair 2014-2015 Elaine Swatniki  

Programs Co-Chair  Ann Albertson                                                  

Membership/Directory  Susan Axelrod   

July 4th Quilt Show  Suzy Weinbach 

Philanthropy   Charlene Renne  

Philanthropy Co-Chair Ruth O’Neil                                    

Newsletter Editor  Gloria Mauno  

Webmasters   Dawnell Muecke 

    Shelly Gragg                                                       

Mailing   Amy Wazny  

New Member Hostess  Pat Brown 

Advertising/PR/Media   Roberta Russell  

Librarians   Holly Torrez  

    Yvonne Gagne                                     

Retreat Coordinator  Lou Pennock  

    Jennifer Shults 

Refreshments    Teri Wetter   

Opportunity of the Month Francine Nadey                                 

                                                   Carol Giesing 

Telephone Tree  Margaret Byrne                                            

Mini Groups   Karen McCarty 

Fun Exchange-type Activity Suzy Weinbach 

Sharing/Photographer  Clara Silvey 

Door Prizes   Karen Dean 

    Mary Olson 

     

Banner/Custodian  Debra Broyles 
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This summer has flown by so fast!   

We got the Inventory all done and we are currently 

creating a brand new & improved Library section on our 

Guild Website! It is wonderful and so user friendly.     

We will be kicking off our September Guild Meeting with 

a SHOP IN THE DARK BOOK SALE.  Please stop by 

the table outside the doors - we have received some 

wonderful donations!!   

We have also added the following new books to our 

Library: 

CAROL DOAK'S CREATIVE COMBINATIONS 

THE BLUE AND THE GRAY: QUILT PATTERNS 

FOR CIVIL WAR FABRICS 

CREATIVE QUILTS FROM YOUR CRAYON BOX:  

MELT-N-BLEND MEETS FUSIBLE APPLIQUE 

MODERN NEUTRALS: A FRESH LOOK AT 

NEUTRAL QUILT PATTERNS 

BACK-BASTING APPLIQUE: STEP BY STEP, BY 

HAND OR MACHINE 

SEEMINGLY SCRAPPY: GET THE LOOK YOU 

LOVE WITH FAT QUARTERS AND PRECUTS 

I LOVE COLOR QUILT COLLECION - BRIGHTEN 

YOUR WORLD  

EASY GRID QUILTS 

ALL MY THANKS & LOVE QUILTS 

Just let us know if you'd like to reserve one of these books 

- or any other book from our library. 

See you at the Library Table! 

Yvonne Gagne  ydgagne@yahoo.com  858-693-3904 

Holly Torrez   Hollyt888@sbcglobal.net  858-484-8999 

Library News 

November Retreat 

 

The November retreat is almost here.  I'll be collecting 

payments and handing out the fabric and directions for 

the challenge block.  Be sure to stop by and pick yours 

up.  Final payment for the retreat is due at the October 

meeting.  I'll see you in Sept. 

 

Lou 

2013/2014 Board 

Retreat 
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Programs  

 

Welcome back – we hope you had a fun and productive sum-

mer. We are very happy to be back and we are so looking for-

ward to a wonderful year filled with awesome speakers and 

workshops. If you have not received your Program Guide, 

please stop by the Programs table to obtain one.  All of the 

speakers’ website information has been provided in the Pro-

gram Guide and I strongly encourage you to get some facts 

about each speaker. Find out a little bit about each one – they 

are all very interesting and each speaker has an awesome gal-

lery of their “works of art”.  

There have been some changes to the Program guidelines this 

year. As always a $10.00 nonrefundable deposit will hold your 

spot for a workshop. However, final payment must be made 60 

days prior to the workshop event. For instance, we have a   

Sharon Schamber workshop on January 14, 2014. Final pay-

ment must be received no later than November 14, 2013. If you 

have paid your $10.00 nonrefundable deposit and are unable to 

attend a workshop, you will need to notify a Program commit-

tee member so the deposit can be allocated to another work-

shop.  There will be no refunds this year. It is your choice to 

pay the $10.00 nonrefundable deposit to hold a place in the 

workshop or you can take your chances that a spot will still be 

open. 

Another very important change that has taken place is we 

must have 15 attendees scheduled for a workshop in order for 

the workshop to take place. When we schedule speakers they 

accept with the understanding that a lecture and workshop will 

be held. Some of the speakers we have this year are out-of-

towners and they can be pricey. It is not cost effective to have 

an out-of-town speaker for just a lecture and, therefore, if we 

do not have 15 attendees scheduled for a workshop the speaker 

will be cancelled. We have a 90-day window to cancel speakers 

and this is something we DO NOT WANT TO DO but we must 

have your participation. Please review the Program Guide, 

read your newsletters and pick one or two workshops you 

would like to attend. We have excellent workshops lined up 

this year and we are certain you will learn new tips and tech-

niques at each one.  So now that we have the “official” infor-

mation covered, onto the first three meetings. 

Lecture:  Monday, September 9, 2013 – Patricia Beaver –  

www.quiltingbypatricia.com 

 

A Funny Thing Happened To Me When I Moved To Utah 

Hear the story of one quilter’s odyssey! A large variety of quilts in 

many different sizes and techniques will be shown  entwined with the 

stories of women and the roles these works of art have played in their 

lives. A nice, all around trunk show that appeals to everyone. My most 

popular program. 

 

Workshop:  Sunday, September 15, 2013 – Patricia Beaver 

 

Penny Rugs by the Yard 

For those of you who just can't tolerate cutting out and sewing all 

those tiny pieces but would love to make a 

penny rug, this one is for you. Sample quilt is just nine big blocks, it 

goes together fast and is a stunner. 

Sample Penny Rug quilts and Supply 

Lists are available at the Programs table. 

Location: Paradise Sewing, 10-4, $30 

members/$40 nonmembers. 

Lecture:  Monday, October 14, 2013 – Terry Waldron  –  

www.TerryWaldron.com 

 

YOU ARE, TOO, AN ARTIST! ~ 

In this combination talk and trunk show, the audience will be teased 

into remembering that once they were ALL artists... a long time ago 

when they were young! This is an IMPORTANT concept for people to 

understand, especially now! Because I was a long-time, successful 

high school art teacher, this is a subject that is very close to my heart. 

Remember the fun you had making art when you were in kindergar-

ten? Where did that joy go? This talk will open the doors of the lost 

creativity we were all born with! It's great fun and useful information 

from an artist who hasn't lost her "inner child"!!! 

  

 

Workshop:  Tuesday, October 15, 2013 – Terry Waldron 

 

THE SCAVENGER HUNT ART QUILT ~  

 

 

Students will receive a list of 5 things that they must FIND, not buy! That makes this quilt/pillow economical and truly one-of-a-kind. 

Wait 'til you see the list! Besides found objects, students will bring fabric that they LOVE, fusing material, maybe even fabric glue, but 

they can do some sewing, as well. Students will learn the 4 MOST IMPORTANT principles of art so they can design their own unique piece 

of art long after this class is over. They may even leave this class seeing new possibilities in the over-looked items all around us. It just 

might be the ultimate recycling art class! 

 

 

A sample quilt and Supply Lists are available at the Programs table. 

 

Location:  Paradise Sewing, 10 to 4, $30 members / $40 nonmembers 

 

http://www.quiltingbypatricia.com/images/pennybytheyard1.jpg
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Budget 

It’s time to renew your membership – 111 of you haven’t      

renewed yet.  At the September meeting, please come to 

the sign-in table with your $35 check or cash to renew.  A 

membership application is needed if you have changed 

any of your info (address, phone, or email). 

If you have already renewed, avoid the long line and get 

your name checked off the roster checklist at the door. 

Living Treasures (75 years young and a member for at 

least one year) may renew at any time with a membership 

application.  Dues are waived, but donations are always 

welcomed. 

If you can’t make it to the meeting, please send your $35 

check and a membership application to:   

Friendship Quilters – Membership, P O Box 1174, Poway, 

CA 92074-1174 

We look forward to seeing you at the meeting.  Remember 

to wear your name tag. 

Susan Axelrod, Membership Chair 

Ellie Cormier, Membership Co-Chair 

Membership 

UFO Challenge 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Now is the time to commit to work on the projects in 

your stash.  We all know that you have more than 

likely    gathered a few more during the summer.  

Join the        UFO Challenge this year for a fun way 

to finish a few projects, urge on fellow quilters and 

enjoy getting a pat on the back for getting it done.  

Done means quilted with a binding, and a label. No 

quilt is too small or too large.  We are asking you to 

do three projects between September through May.  

There is room for a 4th and extra bonus points!  

There will be prizes at the end of the year but the 

biggest prize will be a sense of accomplishment and 

the cheers of other quilters.  There is a $10 fee to join 

which will include a pin and some great prizes. The 

remarkable thing about the UFO Challenge is that 

you need not buy anything… you already have the 

goods!  We are just cheering you on as you use them!  

There will be a timeline for finishing your projects 

during the year along with   buttons to add to your 

pin to show your "stuff."   

Thanks, Suzy Weinbach 
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I’m Charleen Renne, and I’ll be taking over as co-chair of     

Philanthropy this year with Ruth O’Neil at my side.  We are 

looking forward to a great year even as we look back to thank 

Hope for doing such a wonderful job these last 4 years.  We 

have met and talked numerous times this summer and I think 

we are ready to begin.  Hope has been very helpful to me in 

every way.  Thanks again, Hope. 

I would like to continue the first Saturday cut-up parties from 

9:00 till 11:00 each month starting Sept. 7.  We put together 

kits for volunteers to sew up for placemats, stockings, quilts of 

all kinds and wheel chair bags, etc.  It is just a couple of hours 

once a month and helps a lot.  I will host these “parties” at my 

home:  14336 Trailwind Road in Poway, kind of across the 

street from Poway High School.  Please come and do some   

cutting up. 

Several people have donated long lengths of fabric this summer, 

for which we are very grateful.  We also have a large selection of 

vest patterns in Halloween and Christmas motifs.  If you are 

interested in making one of these, please stop by the table    

before or after the meeting.  Or you can call me at 858-679-0884 

about these or other items. 

At September’s meeting, we will have seasonal placemat kits for 

fall and Christmas ready to be checked out and maybe a few 

stocking kits and some quilts.  If you have anything to turn in, 

Ruth and I will gladly take it then as well.  

Charleen Renne and Ruth O’Neil 

Philanthropy Upcoming Events 

North Cities Quilt Guild proudly presents it’s  

“So Much to be Thankful For” 2013 quilt show. 

 

Friday, September 13 & Saturday, September,  

10:00am - 4:00pm 

Placentia Presbyterian Church 

849 N. Bradford 

Placentia, CA 92970 

Admission $7.00 

Featured Quilter: Jane Adams 

 Quilt Showcase 

 Display of Vintage Quilts 

 Machine Quilting Exhibit 

 The NCQG Boutique 

 Opportunity Baskets 

 Attic Treasures Booth 

 Door Prizes 

For more info: northcitiesquiltguild.org 
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September Birthdays 

Upcoming Events 

Save the Date !   

October 18 and 19 are the dates you need to add to your cal-

endar. You won’t want to miss the “Best little Quilt Show in 

the West.” Once again, in Ramona, the Back Country Quilt-

ers will be fixing to put on their 14th Annual Quilt Show. 

This free show is always a special treat, with about 100 quilts 

hung in a beautifully decorated hall, with lots of Door Prizes, 

great food, and vendors.  

Many Ramona Quilters are also members of Friendship 

Quilters. For more details see next month’s Patchwork Post.  

 Thank you, Dot Koerner 

BIRTHDAY FIRST NAME LAST NAME 

Sep 13 ROBYN PADGETT-WEINGEL 

Sep 14 ED ESTRIN 

Sep 15 TERI WETTER 

Sep 18 CAROL GIESING 

Sep 20 ELLEN REMPLE 

Sep 20 BECKY MOORE 

Sep 23 LISA BIGELOW 

Sep 25 HOPE CAMPBELL 

Sep 29 PEGGY CASTOR 

 



 

 

Next General Meeting 

September 9, 2013 
 Name Tag 

 Your Mug 

 Library Books / Birthday Book Donations 

 Loot locker items 

 Items for Sharing 

Doors Open for Setup      6:00pm 

Tables Ready                   6:30pm 

Meeting Begins                7:00pm 

Please help put chairs away after the meeting 

Friendship Quilters of San Diego meet at  

Garden Road Elementary School 

14614 Garden Road 

 Poway, CA 92064-5299 

Friendship Quilters of San Diego  

P.O. Box 1174   

Poway, CA 92074-1174 


